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Daily Media Release 

Date: 3/7/2024 
Date  Time Nature Details 

3/7/2024 11:22 Fraud A deputy was sent to a residence in the 

16000 block of Hunters Run in reference to a 

report of fraudulent activity on an account. A 

report was taken #24-0151 

3/7/2024 15:06 Recovered Property A deputy responded to the intersection of 

State Route 31 and Rushsylvania Road to 

take possession of a wallet that was found. A 

report was taken #24-0153 

3/7/2024 16:36 Dispute A deputy responded to a residence in the 

21000 block of State Route 739 to speak 

with a resident about a dispute that took 

place.  No report was taken. 

3/7/2024 16:49 Injury Crash A deputy and units from the Jerome 

Township Fire Department responded to the 

intersection of Industrial Parkway and 

Corporate Boulevard to investigate an injury 

crash involving a 2012 Jeep Grand Cherokee 

that went through the stop sign in the left 

turn lane and struck a 2010 Lexus GX4. The 

driver of the Jeep, Timothy R. Begley, age 

63 of Dublin, was cited for failure to yield 

right of way. A crash report was also taken 

#80-24-115 

3/7/2024 22:19 Disorderly Conduct Deputies as well as units from the Pleasant 

Valley Fire Department responded to the 

16000 block of Robinson Road to investigate 

a domestic dispute between family members. 

While deputies were on the scene Justin M. 

Wilcox, age 35 of Plain City, refused to 

comply with orders from the deputies.  He 

was charged with persistent disorderly 

conduct and obstructing official business. He 



was transported to Union County Memorial 

Hospital, and a report was taken #24-0154 
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